
Schedule June 6 to June 12 
Monday: 9am St. Augustine’s 
Tuesday: 9am Stella Maris 
Wednesday:  9am St. Augustine’s 
Thursday: No Mass—Priest day off 
Friday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Saturday: 6pm Stella Maris for Elmer and Irene 
Buote 
Sunday:9am St. Anne’s 
 10:30am St. Augustine’s 
 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Sick and Dying 
will be said following weekday Masses. 
 
Confessions: Fr. Raj is available in the vestries 
after weekday masses for the sacrament of 
Reconciliation. All are encouraged to experience 
the Mercy and Love of the Ever Forgiving Father 
 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal 
Preparation. 
 
Father Raj Santiago: Office: 902-963-2245 
    Cell: 902-393-0572 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638  
Janet Doiron 902-963-3247  
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Carol Probert 902-963-3089 
 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin notices 
to bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com or call 902-
886-2761. Deadline for weekly bulletins is Thurs. 
at 4pm 

The Star of the Sea Seniors card party on 
Tuesday June 7th will be held in aid of the 
Queen Elizabeth Hospital equipment fund. All 
members are encouraged to attend. 
 
Festival of Small Halls: Thursday June 23rd at 
7:30pm at the Cymbria Lions Club. Scottish 
Invasion featuring --The Paul McKenna Band 
(Scotland), Ben Miller & Anita MacDonald 
(Cape Breton) accompanied by Zakk Cormier 
(P.E.I.) & Tyson Chen (Ontario), Nick 
VanOuwerkerk ( P.E.I.) also accompanied by 
Zakk Cormier (P.E.I.)  and also Special Guest: 
College of Piping Highland Dancers (P.E.I.) 
Tickets :$25 available at Gallants Irving and 
the Cymbria Lions Club. Buy early so you are 
not disappointed. 
 
Annual Spring Roast Beef Supper: Central 
Queens United Church, Hunter River, is 
hosting our annual Spring Roast Beef Supper 
on Saturday, June 11, 2016 at the church.  
There are 3 seatings: 4:00, 5:30 and 6:45pm. 
Take out dinners available at 3pm. Tickets are 
$15/adult, $7/child (6-12 yrs) and 
preschoolers' meals are free. Please order 
tickets in advance from Debbie at 902-964-
2882. There will also be a bazaar table to 
browse as well. Come and enjoy this always 
popular and traditional dining event! 
 
Ceilidh schedule for June, July: Sunday June 
26th 7:30pm - Kendall Docherty and the 
Ceilidh in the City Band. Sunday July 3rd 7:30 
pm - Jon Mathews and Sheila Mackenzie. 
Sunday July 10th - Trebble with Girls with 
Fiddler Courtney Hogan. Sunday July 17th 
7:30 pm - Eddy Quinn, John Webster and 
Keelin Wedge. Sunday July 24th 7:30pm - 
Richard Wood and Gordon Belsher. Cymbria 
Lions Centre is located at 2184 Church Rd. 
We have a 50/50 draw, Ice Cream Sundae 
sales. We are wheel chair accessible and air 
conditioned. 902-963-2166 cymbrialions.ca. 
doors open at 6:30pm 
 
 

Central Queens United Church, Hunter 
River, will be hosting a wonderful night of 
musical entertainment featuring, "A Tribute to 
Lady Singers of our Century". Keila Glydon, 
Joan Reeves, Coleen MacPhee, Judy 
McGregor and Jolee Patkai will be performing 
memorable songs by Patsy Cline, Anne 
Murray, Rita MacNeil and Loretta Lynn. 
These women are gifted singers and are in 
demand to perform across the Island. Musical 
accompaniment by Larry Campbell, Heartz 
Godkin, Brian Knox and Judy Lowe. A "don't 
miss" event! The concert is on Sun., June 5th at 
7:30pm at the church.  Admission $10/person 
at the door.  Light refreshments will be served. 
 
The Farmers' Bank of Rustico Museum, air-
conditioned and wheelchair accessible, at 2188 
Church Rd, Route 243, Rustico, adjacent to St. 
Augustine's Church, is a bilingual National 
Historic Site featuring a museum with a 
dynamic permanent exhibition, the Doucet 
House and Rustico and area Acadian 
genealogical information. It opens for the 
season June 1. Check www.farmersbank.ca or 
call 902-963-3168 for more information and 
operating hours. Admission is charged. 
 
Retirement Party: Please join us for a 
retirement party honouring Rose Gallant and 
Anne-Marie Vessey. Thursday, June 16th from 
4pm to 6pm at the Gulf Shore Consolidated 
School. 
 
Dance at the Rustico Bay Senior Club on Sat 
June 11.Music by Country Steel. 
 
Le Conseil acadien de Rustico invite ses 
membres à l'AGA qui aura lieu le mardi 7 juin 
à 19h au Centre acadien Grand-Rustico. Votre 
participation est important puisque nous 
sommes là pour vous appuyer. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Ann, Brian, Debbie, Melanie, Parker, Sally,  

Steve, Steven, Herbie Blacquiere, Ann Blais, 
Peter Buote, Sue Casey,  Evan Clark, 
John DeLima, Kathy Doiron (Inez), 

John Doucette, Nancy Doucette, Roger Emond, 
Audrey Gallant, Brenda Gallant, Buddy Gallant, 
Cathy Gallant, Cathy C Gallant, Cecilia Gallant, 
Dale Gallant, Pearl Gallant, Jeanette Gauthier, 

Sonny Gauthier, Mary Gillis, 
Arlene & Clint Harper, Rose Hennessey, 

Alice Hepp, Leo LeClair, Paul MacDonald, 
Carol MacIsaac, Jen Marten, Alan Perry, 
Joe Perry, Regis Peters, Sheldon Pineau, 

Allan Pound, Bernadette Proctor, Dane Simpson, 
Suzie Smith, Emeric Walsh, Dakota Wedge 

 
To have a name added or removed from the 
prayer line please contact:  

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Angela Gallant 902-963-3438  
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516  

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-963-2245 
 
Communion at Home: If you know of anyone 
who should be receiving communion at home 
because of  inability to attend church, please 
contact one of the pastoral associates. 
 
Hospital or Home Visits: If you have a family 
member or friend in the hospital, at home or 
other care facility who would like to see a priest 
please call Fr. Raj 
 
Scent Free: Please avoid scented products  in our 
churches. Some parishioners are strongly allergic 
to chemical fragrances. 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  June 5, 2016 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 

Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

From Pope Francis’ Encyclical “Misericordiae Vultus” - “The Face of Mercy” 
Pope Francis, for the Year of Mercy: "Mercy is not opposed to justice but 
rather expresses God's way of reaching out to the sinner, offering him a new 
chance to look at himself, convert and believe.” (MV#21 



Ottawa for this pilgrimage: Laura Mark, Grace 
McCarvill, Bernadette Chevarie, and Katie 
VanLeeuwen. As a fundraising measure and in 
the spirit of Saint John Paul II, these young 
ladies have organized two hiking retreats: 
Grades 5-9 Girls: June 12th from 11:30am-
5:30pm, Winter River Trail, $15. High School 
and University Students: June 25th from 9am-
3:30pm, Strathgartney Trail, Bonshaw, $15. 
P l e a s e  c o n t a c t  B e r n a d e t t e  a t 
johnpaul2hikes@gmail.com to register and for 
details. 
  
Antigonish Mass for Shut-ins: For the past 
53 years, the Diocese of Antigonish has 
broadcast Sunday Mass for shut-ins 
throughout Atlantic Canada. To help continue 
this worthwhile service, personal donations are 
being requested. These donations can be 
directed to the Chancery Office, Diocese of 
Antigonish, P.O. Box 1330, Antigonish, NS 
B2G 2L7. Your support is sincerely 
appreciated. 
  
Cursillo Annual General Meeting: 2:30pm 
on Sunday, June 12 at St. Paul's in 
Summerside. Hoping all Cursillistas can 
attend! 
  
Enneagram Workshop at the Martha 
Spirituality Centre at SDU Place, Great 
George St. in Ch'town on the weekend of June 
10-11-12 with teacher Anne Gillis of 
Charlottetown. It is an intensive 14 hour 
workshop beginning on June 10 from 7-9pm 
and continuing on Sat. and Sun, June 11 and 
12 from 9:00- 3:30. This is the basic 
introduction of the nine personality types and 
helps people understand what makes them tick 
and what makes other persons tick with 
different personalities. Participants are in for 
an interesting workshop. Cost is $100.and 
includes a binder of materials. To register call 
9 0 2 - 3 6 7 - 3 1 0 3  o r  m e s s a g e 
srgemma@eastlink.ca on or before June 8. 
Limited to 12 persons so register early. 

New Retreat Centre: Construction has begun 
on the new Retreat Centre at Bayview and the 
diocese is now soliciting names for the new 
facility. If you have a suggestion, please send 
it to the Chancery, c/o Rev. Eric Dunn V.G., 
PO Box 907, Charlottetown, PE C1A 7L9 or e
-mail ejdunn@eastlink.ca  
 
Birthright PEI continues to offer support to 
women who face crisis pregnancies. Birthright 
appreciates donations from groups and 
individuals and Birthright volunteers are 
always conscious that we provide services on 
behalf of all our supporters. We are presently 
seeking volunteers to help in our office and 
with fundraising. Training is provided. A 
qualified volunteer needs to be available to 
provide confidential and non-judgmental love 
and support to women who face a crisis due to 
their pregnancies. The ultimate objective of 
Birthright is that women will trust there is 
sufficient support in their community that they 
will choose life for their babies. Birthright PEI 
office is at Room 301, 200 Richmond St., 
Charlottetown, PE C1A1J2. Telephone 902 
628 6028. Also contact Mary MacLean, 
Director, at 902 569 4308. 
 
Annual Diocesan Scripture Institute: July 4-
7 at St. Pius X, with Rev. Normand Bonneau, 
OMI presenting on The Letters of St. Paul. 
Watch for brochures in your parish or see 
www.dioceseofcharlottetown.com 
 

Community Notices 
 Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tuesdays at 10 
AM in the vestry of St. Augustine’s Church. 
Call 902-894-3503 for more information. 

Unit Notices 
St. John Paul II CWL will be holding their 
June outing, Tuesday, June 7 at By the Bay 
Restaurant gathering at 5:30pm to eat at 6pm. 
If you haven’t already given your name, please 
contact Joan at 902-963-2559. Hoping for a 
great turnout. 
 
Unit Property & Finance Meeting: The Unit 
Property & Finance Committee will be 
meeting on Monday, June 6 at 7pm at Stella 
Maris. Please forward any concerns you may 
have to the chair of your parish Property & 
Finance committee. 
 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
The new schedule for lectors, eucharistic 
ministers, greeters and offertory presenters will 
be made up this week. If you wish to add your 
name for one of these  positions or if you wish 
to have your name withdrawn  please call 
Carol at 963-3089 immediately. Thank you all 
for your willingness to serve our community in 
these ministries. Your volunteer time is very 
much appreciated. 
 
Annual Stella Maris Parish Collection: 
Special envelopes will be mailed during this 
week to all parishioners. Your contribution 
may be returned  by placing it in the week-end 
collection (especially over the next 3 week-
ends) or mailing it in the self-addressed 
envelope. We ask that you be as generous as 
you can. Extra envelopes will be available at 
the back of the Church. Thank you!  
 
Annual Spring Clean up at Stella Maris 
Cemetery will take place on Monday evening 
June 6th at 6pm. If you would like to help 
please show up with rake and shovel or a 
garbage bag to collect garbage. Many hands 
make little work.  
 

St. Anne’s Notices 
Ministries for June: Proclaimer: Lori Ann 
MacFarlane Youth Proclaimer: Julie 

Vanleeuwen Eucharistic Minister: Marion 
Murphy Ushers/Ministers of Hospitality: 
Denis Doiron, Donnie Doiron, Peter 
Vanleeuwen Offertory Families: June 
5  Hermine Stringer; June 12 Ron & Nancy 
MacKinnon & Family; June 19 Charlie & 
Aletha Gallant; June 26 Ray & Karrie Murphy 
& Family 

St. Augustine’s Notices 
Direct Deposits: St. Augustine’s Parish has 
introduced direct deposit.  It gives you the 
opportunity to give your tithes and gifts 
directly to the church through electronic fund 
transfers.  Envelopes will still be issued and 
will continue to be used by many, but those 
who wish to use direct deposit are invited to do 
so. We will introduce the program on Sunday, 
May 22. Pre-authorized payment agreements 
and information will be attached to our 
bulletins. 

Diocese Notices 
Clergy Changes: Bishop Grecco has made the 
following clergy appointments which will take 
effect on Thursday, June 16: Father George 
Gilliland, chaplain at QEH, to retirement. 
Father Lyndon Hogan, presently on sabbatical, 
appointed Chaplain of the Queen Elizabeth 
Hospital. Father Benedict Paulraj, O. Praem, 
presently administrator of Holy Family 
Pastoral Unit, appointed Pastor of Holy Family 
Pastoral Unit. 
 
HUSH: A Liberating Conversation about 
Abortion and Women's Health: Saturday, June 
11th 6:30pm at Calvary Church, 9 Capital Dr., 
Charlottetown. All are welcome to the first 
Island screening of HUSH, a pro-information 
documentary about the effects of abortion on 
women's health, and insights into the abortion 
industry. Admission by donation. 
 
World Youth Day 2016 Fundraiser: 
Although we do not have a Diocesan 
sponsored group heading to Poland this 
summer for WYD 2016, there are four young 
women from UPEI who have joined with CCO 

LAST WEEK’S COLLECTIONS & DONATIONS 
St. Augustine’s Sunday, May 29: N/A 
St. Anne’s Sunday, May 29: $606.00 

Stella Maris Sunday, May 29: $1029.00 
Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 

 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 


